
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
September 11, 2023 
 
The Honorable Phil Ting  
California State Assembly 
1021 O Street, Suite 8230 
Sacramento, CA 95814  
 
RE: AB 480 (Ting): Surplus lands 
 As amended 9/8/23 – REMOVAL OF OPPOSITION 
 
Dear Assembly Member Ting: 
 
The League of California Cities (Cal Cities), California State Association of Counties (CSAC), the Urban 
Counties of California (UCC), and the Rural County Representatives of California (RCRC), write to inform you 
that our organizations have removed their opposition to your AB 480. We appreciate the opportunity to 
have engaged in productive discussions about the provisions of the measure. 
 
If you need additional information about our position on AB 480, please contact Jason Rhine (Cal Cities) at 
jrhine@calcities.org, Mark Neuberger (CSAC) at mneuberger@counties.org,  Jean Hurst (UCC) at 
jkh@hbeadvocacy.com, or Tracy Rhine (RCRC) at trhine@rcrcnet.org, 
 
Sincerely,  
 

      
Jason Rhine     Mark Neuberger 
Cal Cities     CSAC 
 
 

  
Jean Hurst     Tracy Rhine 
UCC      RCRC 


